

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' ISSUE No 413

3rd May 2019

Dear Parent / Carers

Teacher Training Days

2018/2019 Mon 3rd Jun 2019

Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

RBE	Zachary Taylor for fantastic effort with his number work and trying really hard to concentrate on the carpet. He is always putting his hand up and is beginning to use 'because' to explain his answers. ©	RW	Caine Manners for his fantastic effort with his handwriting, trying so hard with his fine motoe control and being a pleasure to teach! Well done Caine ©
IA	Jasmin Taplin for being a superb member of 1A. She is a fantastic friend and very caring. This week she has tried extremely hard learning to divide. Keep it up Jasmin! ③	1J	Eva Cail for having a fantastic week. She has picked up division really quickly and her reading is coming on leaps and bounds. Keep it up Eva! ⁽³⁾
28	Artie Rogers for his fantastic effort in his writing and maths! He is really impressing all the adults in Year 2 and we're very proud! Keep it up Artie! Output Description:	2W	Bridget Lee for a fantastic effort in all areas of her learning. She has been working really hard on her reading and concentration. Well done!
3R	Jaiden Town for trying really hard with his swimming and being a lovely supportive member of 3R. Jaiden is becoming a lot more confident in class and is now always putting his hand up to share ideas. Well done! ©	3W	Gracie Daibell for a great effort in all of her learning. She has worked really hard on some tricky fraction work while also trying to write really descriptive sentences. Super work! ©
4H	Jasmine Trigg for her fantastic effort in class and for all her hard work in DT where we have been sewing Roman purses. She has also been helping other children too! ©	4L	William Browell for really persevering with his maths work. He showed great focus and concentration which has greatly helped with knowledge and understanding. ©
5C	William March has been trying really hard to concentrate and stay focussed during lessons. He has produced some fantastic description related to our class book 'The Hobbit'. Well done William, keep it up! ©	50	Erin Anderson-Grant for having an excellent attitude to her learning and making an extra effort to improve her presentation. Well done Erin ©
6C	Tariq Azzam for his hard work and efforts in his work, particularly reading and maths. He is applying his inference skills to unpick complex maths problems and is showing a deeper understanding of the texts he is reading. Keep it up! ©	6M	Ella McDermott for her incredible attitude to her learning. She is really working hard and wanting to get better with all areas of the curriculum. Her ski resort writing was amazing – well done Ella! ©

Memory Verse

"But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control" Galatians 5:22-23





























Dates for your diary

Fri 10th May – Yr 1 trip to Harlow Carr Mon 13th May – SATS week (Yr 6) Tue 14th May – Reception trip to Hesketh Farm Wed 22nd May – Y4 trip to Leeds City Museum Fri 24th May – School closes for half term Mon 3rd June – Training Day – school closed Tue 4th June – School re-opens after half term Wed 5th to Fri 7th June – Y6 residential to Peat Rigg

Year 6 Hi 5 Mixed Netball Competition



On Wednesday 1st May two teams of seven Year 6 netball players took part in a competition at St Marys. There were eight teams in total with each team playing three games. The standard was very high and our teams played brilliantly, cheered on by many of their parents and grandparents.

The girls and boys all enjoyed this experience and were a credit to Holy Trinity, we came a very respectable second and third in our respective groups. Well done to Alyse, Ava, Charlie, Connie, Daniel, Eleanor, Harry, Imogen, Isobel, Isobel, Isla, Lydia, Molly and Stella.

Stamps

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance ©

House Points

The table below shows the results so far:

	Week	Cumulative
Matthew	317	8090
Mark	342	7883
Luke	356	7291
John	302	8219

Messy Church

Saturday 11th May at Cookridge Methodist Church 11:30am to 1:30pm (with A Big Breakfast!). All are welcome to joinand help make scarecrows for the Cookridge Scarecrow festival.

PTA Bag2school Collection Wednesday 15/05/19

Twice a year we have a fund-raising event organised through the company Bag2school whereby they give us money per kilo of clothing collected. This academic year we are holding our second collection on Wednesday 15th May and all donations need to be placed in the bike shed either after school on Tuesday 14th May or by 9am on the day itself. Prior to this date you will be issued with a blue collection bag (if you need more bags, any plastic bag is fine to use) via your child's folder. We plan to hand the bags out very soon.

We very much appreciate your support with these collections but there are certain guidelines to follow regarding donations. Everything must be clean, dry and in good condition.

Accepted:

Men's, Ladies and Children's clothing
Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around)
Handbags
Hats
Bags
Scarves and ties
Jewellery
Lingerie
Belts
Soft toys

Not accepted:

Duvets, bedding, blankets and household linen
Pillows and cushions
Carpets, rugs and mats (including bath, shower and toilet mats)
Curtains
Towels
Soiled, painted, ripped or wet clothing*
School uniforms
Corporate clothing and workwear
Textile off cuts, yarns or threaded material

Many thanks in anticipation PTA

Please see overleaf for PTA news

Ms C Hellings Headteacher



PTA news 3.5.19

Summer term events

Film night - Ralph breaks the internet

Friday 17th May 3.30 -6pm

Ticket request letters have been sent home.

Please complete and return them to the school office by **Friday 10**th **May**.



Bags2school collection Wednesday 15th May

Please see information above in the main newsletter about suitable items to donate.

Holy Trinity's Got Talent Friday 14th June 7pm

Letters confirming which children are through

to HTGT have been sent home today. Rehearsals will start on Thursday 9th May so please get practising!



If any parents/carers are able to help on the night eg on the bar please let a PTA member know or contact the PTA email address below.

Summer fayre Saturday 13th July 12-2.30pm

Please save the date.



If any parents/carers are able to help at the fayre please let a PTA member know or contact the PTA email at the address below.

We will be having a book stall at the summer fayre and are looking for any donations of childrens books. Please make sure they are in good condition. We will be collecting in the playground each day $w/c 13^{th}$ May and $w/c 20^{th}$ May. Please look out for the PTA collection box and volunteers near the bike sheds each morning.

Thank you

If you would like to be involved in the organisation of any of these events please come along to the next PTA meeting which will be held on **Wednesday 22nd May at 6pm at school.** Everyone welcome.

For further information about the PTA please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com.

COOKRIDGE COMUNITY RUN

SUNDAY 19 MAY 2019 - 9.30AM

Join us for the inaugural Cookridge Community Run in memory of local fundraiser, Gareth Dunn — raising money for Cancer Research UK and OPAL (Old People's Action in the Locality).

With two races — a 10K trail race and a one mile family Fun Run — the scenic route takes in Paul's Pond and Golden Acre Park in north Leeds.

Taylor Wimpey









cookridgecommunityrun.co.uk





























